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BACHJIDt.N) 

Seven 
Since that 
fran suit 
expressly 

A s;rlDY OF 'THE lVIAINE TCRT CIA IlVB ACf 

-
years ago the Legislature enacted the Maine Tort Claims Act. 

time goverrmental enti ties and their employees have been, inmune 
on any and all tort claims seeking recovery of damages except as 
provided by statute. 

During the First Regular Session of the 111th Legislature, two bills 
were heard before the Joint Standing Cbmmittee on the Judiciary addressing 
the issue of liability of employees of goverrmental entities. 10 482, AN 
ACT to Limit the Personal Liability of Municipal Employees under the Maine 
Tort Claims Act, sought to extend to municipal and county employees the 
same limits on personal liability that exist for state employees. This 
bill received a divided committee report and was indefinately postponed by 
both houses of the Legislature. The second bill, TID 829, AN ACf to Amend 
the Maine Tort Claims Act, proposed a major decrease in the protection the 
Tort Claims Act gives to governmental entities and their employees. Prior 
to taking any action on 10 829 the Judiciary Committee wished to study the 
operation of the Maine Tort Claims Act based on the experience to date. 
Accordingly TID 829 was withdrawn and the Judiciary COmmittee sought 
approval' for a study of the Maine Tort Claims Act. The study was authorized 
for the inter im foll cming the Fir st Regular Sess ion of the l1lth 
Legislature. This report contains the resul ts of that study. 

The COmmittee appointed a sUbcommittee of five members to study the 
Tort Claims Act and report to the full Cbmmittee. The subcommittee members 
include Senator Cbllins, Chairman; Senator Violette, Representative 
carrier, Representative Hayden, and Representative Joyce. The subcommittee 
met in August, 1983, in a public meeting. COmments were received by the 
subcommittee fran Richard Dutting, a consulting Civil Engineer fran 
Pittsfield, and Kay Rand, a representative of the Maine Municipal 
i\..ssociation. In addition to receiving comments fran the public, 'the 
sUbcommittee discussed briefly the history of the enacnnent of the Maine 
Tort Claims Act and the current provisions of that Act and reviewed current 
literature'fran legal periodicals. 

Since the Office of the Attorney General represents the State in all 
tort claims against the State, that Office was consulted to ascertain their 
experience under the Maine Tort Claims Act. Assistant Attorney General 
Robert Stolt indicated that the State had experienced no major problems 
with the current statutory provisions of the Maine Tort Claims Act. He 
further indicated that the exper ience under the Act was too 1 imi ted to 
consider amending the Act at this time and suggested that a longer time 
per iad would be. necessary to effectively evaluate the operat i on of the Act. 
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In December, the full COmmittee met to consider the findings and 
recommendation of the sUbcommittee. 

FIID lIDS AID· RECO\1V1EN)ATICN 

The COmmittee finds that in the seven years since enactnent of the 
Maine Tort Claims Act there have been no serious widespread problems 
identified. It would appear advisable to allow additional time for the law 
to be tested and interpreted in the courts before any legislative change be 
instituted to runend the Act. In view of these findings, the COmmittee 
recommends that the Maine Tort Claims Act not be amended at the present 
time. 
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